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Date

July 6, 2011
Kristy Wood
Oregon Community Warehouse
3969 NE Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.

Portland, OR 97212
SUBJECT:
Follow-up from May 26, 2011 Monitoring Visit
Dear Kristy:

The City of Portland has completed its monitoring of Oregon Community Warehouse conducted on May 26, 2011 and covered only PHB contract number 3000360 – Furnishings For Homeless Individuals and Families.  This monitoring encompassed both program and fiscal aspects of the contract.  This contract is funded with City of Portland General Funds.
During the monitoring, I visited with Kristy Wood, Executive Director and Tom Elston, Program Manager.  The bulk of the review consisted of the following:

a) Review of OCW’s  agency-wide policies and procedures, including the Employee Handbook and other policies;

b) Review of OCW’s City-funded program processes, including the Online Request Form and the Orientation outline;
c) Review of OCW’s custom-made database;

d) Interviews with City-funded program staff;

e) Fiscal monitoring of OCW’s financial documents and processes 
The monitoring process involves a review of program and financial documents and processes to identify potential findings and concerns.  Findings are defined as direct violations to applicable regulations or contract conditions, and require immediate action to correct.  Concerns are defined as issues that may pose challenges to performance and/or items that could be added to enhance performance of a particular program, in which recommended actions are provided.

Findings:  There were no programmatic or financial findings identified in our monitoring.

Concerns:  The scope of work and the goals outlined in the contract are all being met.  It appears as though OCW is having some growing pains and is looking at larger, agency-wide changes that are not specifically connected to the City of Portland contract.

1. There is no written policy for clients, which in this instance, are the agency case managers that refer their clients to OCW for furniture.  A written policy for clients would allow OCW to be clear and intentional regarding its policies.  Written policies permit programs to be evenly applied to all clients by all employees.  A policy might include how client grievances should be handled and under what circumstances a client (case manager or agency) might be terminated from accessing OCW’s services.  Policies should be written in such a way as to encourage services being available for all individuals of all backgrounds regardless of race, culture, age, sexual orientation, familial status, etc.
2. Consistency in reports.  The language in the contract is vague regarding which agencies qualify as serving homeless individuals and families.  Therefore, the reports may not consistently report on all homeless agencies.  This was discussed and specific agencies will be listed in the FY 11-12 contract.

3. Number of homeless households served.  The contract stipulates that 210 homeless and formerly homeless households will be provided with furniture and household items. The first quarter alone, 652 households were served.  This is not a “concern”.  PHB is pleased that OCW places an emphasis on serving homeless households.  Over-serving homeless households does not seem to have caused any problems for the City-funded contract.  Although, it may cause some bottlenecks for other OCW partners.  We may look at right-sizing the FY 11-12 contract goals.
I have attached the Subrecipient Fiscal Monitoring Checklist that Paul utilized in his monitoring.  Paul reports that he found nothing of concern regarding the agency’s financial management of the resources allocated under the contract reviewed (3000360).
We look forward to receiving your response to the above items.  Please contact me at 503-823-2378 or dawn.martin@portlandoregon.gov if you have any questions.
I appreciate the support and assistance of Oregon Community Warehouse during the PHB on-site monitoring.
Sincerely,
Dawn M. Martin

Housing Program Specialist

Cc:
Paul Stewart, PHB


Sally Erickson, PHB
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Appendix F2 – Sample Monitoring Closing Letter
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